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Autumn 1 

SEPT 2022 

Welcome back! 

I hope that you have all had a wonderful summer and were able to take full advantage 
of the glorious weather. I would like to give a warm welcome to the children joining us 
in our reception class this term many of whom are from families that are new to the 
school. We also have several children joining us in other year groups this term and I 
am sure they will settle in and make new friends quickly. 
We have several new members of staff who will also be starting this term. Mrs Shaw 
is the new class teacher in Class 2 and Mrs Taylor will be Class 4’s teacher. They will 
be contacting you next week with regards to a “Meet The Teacher” meeting so that 
you have an opportunity to put a face to the name of your child’s teacher and to find 
out some of the arrangements for the term and the year ahead. These are usually 
held straight after school and we will be offering some form of creche/child care 
facility to allow you to attend the meeting. 
We also have two new Learning Support Assistants joining us. Mrs Bailey will be 
joining the Class 1 team and Mrs Becker will be in Class 2. 
All classes will be setting up ClassDojo which I know many of you appreciate as a 
simple means of communicating with the class teacher. I am strongly encouraging 
staff to limit the times that they respond to messages via this system or emails as it is 
very important for them to “switch off” and relax in the evenings. 
 

 
 

The playgrounds have been resurfaced (as anyone living near 
to the school will confirm!) and they are now very smooth, level 
and significantly safer to run about on. The tarmac will remain 
slightly soft for the next couple of weeks so please avoid 
walking across it in high heeled shoes until it fully hardens. This 
work now allows us to move forward with plans for new 
playground markings, the designs for which I will be discussing 
with the children before making a final decision.  
 

 
 

 
We also have plans to add large raised beds on the front playground which we will 
construct from new railway sleepers. These will have a range of fruit trees planted in 
them and planted up with a range of bee friendly and drought tolerant plants. Again 
the children will be involved in this part of 
the research, design and planting process 
over the course of this year. 
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Financial Matters 
Few of us enjoy talking about money but it is a subject which is impossible to avoid. This winter and 
probably beyond is likely to be financially challenging for many of us and I am keen to not make the 
school too much of an additional burden. 
If your child is in Class 1 or 2 (Yrs R, 1 & 2)they are entitled to a free school meal so, as food prices 
continue to climb, this might be worth considering if your child has not had them in the past. 
Our school uniform is available from a range of shops. Although items are available through the school 
which have the school’s logo, there are other, less expensive options out there.  
I would always make well-made, well-fitted shoes a priority for children’s feet but if your child plays football 
at breaktimes, they can be encouraged to change into their PE shoes to prevent them wearing out before 
they grow out of them!  The second hand uniform sale is also being well used by you which not only saves 
money for you, it raises money for the FRIENDS and is a more sustainable solution.  Please label all 
uniform—without a name it is easy to be lost forever! 
 
School trips are becoming more expensive particularly if they involve coach travel. However, they are very 
valuable learning experiences and we will do our best to continue to run them. Payment for trips is largely 
voluntary by law and as such we ask for a voluntary contribution. We have made it clear in the past that if 
insufficient contributions are made then the trip will need to be cancelled as the school can not make up a 
large shortfall. We will only run a school trip if there are clear educational benefits and if the same 
experience can be had through having an expert come in to school, then that is the option we will try to 
opt for. We will try to give you as much notice as possible before the date of the trip to allow the cost to be 
spread over perhaps two months. Where possible, we will use the school’s minibus to provide transport to 
reduce costs. 
If anyone has any other ideas about this, please let me know particularly if you have experienced a 
system where parents pay a set amount each year either as a lump sum or a regular, monthly payment 
which covers all trips by the end of the year. 
 
Attendance and sickness 
  
Please ensure your child arrives at school before 9.00 each morning. The playground is supervised from 
8.40 each day and you are encouraged to drop and leave your children as quickly as you can to free up 
parking spaces in the village. Initially, some children may appreciate having you with them on the 
playground but I would suggest that you reduce the time you join them for over the coming days and 
weeks. 
At 8.50 the children begin to come in to school in readiness for the register to be taken at 9.00. The 
register closes at 9.15 and children arriving after this time will be marked as being late for the session 
which counts as an absent mark. This settling in time each morning is really important for the children. 
They use it for quick chats with their friends and are usually assigned tasks such as handwriting or 
spelling practice to carry out which settles them in and focusses their minds before beginning the first full 
learning session of the morning. Please aim for your children to arrive before 8.50 if parking allows. 
Please do not deliver your children to the playground before 8.40 as we are unable to supervise them. 
Unsupervised children may be placed in the Before School Club for which a charge may be made. 
 
If a child has below 90% attendance, it is classified as being “persistently absent” and there is evidence to 
show that attendance below 95% can have a significant impact on their learning. Last year, the 
attendance figures of some children and the school as a whole were understandably lower than in 
previous years. I am obviously keen to have children in school every day as long as they are well enough. 
In line with the school’s Attendance Policy which can be viewed at  https://primarysite-prod-
sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/cheriton-primary-school/
UploadedDocument/9115e971e6244e92923dd2ab6a48c854/attendance-policy.pdf  
 I will be sending letters out to parents and carers if your child’s attendance is approaching 90% to make 
you aware. 
Please try to avoid making non-urgent appointments for your child during school time and only apply for 
absence from school in truly exceptional circumstances. 
The school’s policy and guidance from the government makes it clear that high levels of unauthorised 
absence can result in the issuing of fines which can be significant enough to out-weigh the money saved 
on a cheaper, term-time holiday. 
 
If your child is not well enough to come to school then please contact the school before 9.30 each 
morning by phoning or emailing the office (adminoffice@cheriton.hants.sch.uk). Please do not use 
ClassDojo for this communication. 
 
Andrew Goldsworthy 

https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/cheriton-primary-school/UploadedDocument/9115e971e6244e92923dd2ab6a48c854/attendance-policy.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/cheriton-primary-school/UploadedDocument/9115e971e6244e92923dd2ab6a48c854/attendance-policy.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/cheriton-primary-school/UploadedDocument/9115e971e6244e92923dd2ab6a48c854/attendance-policy.pdf
mailto:adminoffice@cheriton.hants.sch.uk
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CLUBS            
  

INTRA8Dance    Monday (3.30 to 4.30pm) - KS1 & 2  - Hall   

FOOTBALL     Monday(3.30 to 4.30pm) - Yrs 1,2 & 3  - Back playground   

MACRAME  Tuesday (Lunchtime) - Yr 5/6ñClass 4ñNo Charge 

NETBALL    Tuesday (3.30 to 4.30pm) - KS2  - Back playground    

COOKERY  Tuesday (3.30 to 4.30pm) - KS1  - Hall     

COOKERY  Wednesday (3.30 to 4.30pm) - KS2 - Hall    

JUDO     Thursday (3.30 to 4.15pm) - KS1 & 2  - Hall     

RUGBY       Monday (3.30 to 4.30pmõish) KS2 - Rec Ground      

FRENCH  Friday - (Lunchtime) - KS1 & 2  - Front playground     

CHOIR  Monday ñ(8.30am) - KS2 No Charge                      

GARDENING  Thursdayñ(Lunchtime) - KS1 & 2 No Charge       

       

MUSIC LESSONSñDrums/Woodwind/Piano/Violin (Private lessons in school time.)   

Please contact the office if you are interested in joining any of the above 

5th Sept  BACK TO SCHOOL 

15th Sept  Fire Service Visitñ Classes 2 & 4 

29th Sept  Perins Open Dayñ8.45 to 10.30am OR 5.00 to 7.00pm 

30th Sept  MacMillan supportñBIGGEST Coffee Afternoonñ3pmñFREE DRESS in 
   exchange for a cake/biscuits 

3rd Oct  INSET DAY 

4th Oct  Flu ImmunisationñWhole schoolñAM 

21st Oct  Individual School Photographsñ9am 

24th Oct  Half Term 

    

Office Reminder. 

We aim to be a NUT FREE school.  Please ensure when sending in snacks, packed lunches or 
birthday treats that they do not contain nuts. 

Term Dates: September 2022ð July 2023 

Autumn Term 2022   1st September-16th December 2022 (Half term from 24th   
       October to 28th October 2022)  

Spring Term 2023   3rd January-31st March 2023 (Half term from 13th    
      February to 17th February 2023) 

Summer Term 2023   17th April- 21st July 2023 (Half term from 29th May    
      to 2nd June 2023)  

INSET DAYS  1st & 2nd September 2022, 3rd October.  
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JOB VACANCY 

We currently have a vacancy in school for an After School Club Supervisor.  The hours 
would be from 3.30 to 5pm, Mon to Thurs with immediate effect. 

If you are interested in joining the team here at Cheriton Primary School, please contact 
the office for further details. 

  

DRUM LESSONS 
There are spaces available for children in Year 2 and above.  Please contact the school 
office if interested. Trial sessions are available if you feel your child may enjoy learning 
this instrument.  

MacMillan Coffee Afternoon  

MacMillan Coffee Afternoon On Friday 30th September at 3.00pm, we will be hosting a coffee 
afternoon to raise money for the charity, MacMillan Cancer Support. We are hoping everyone 
will embrace this event by baking (or buying) something yummy for us to sell.  

There will be FREE DRESS on this Friday in exchange of a cake/biscuits You are all then 
invited to join us for tea, coffee, juice and of course, a slice of cake. It would be wonderful if 
we could raise a substantial amount for this very worthwhile cause.   

òLetõs Change Lives with Every Slice  
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CHERITON PRIMARY SCHOOL 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUB BOOKING FORM 

Childõs Name(s):_______________________________________Class: ___   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week Beginning 5th September 2022 

Monday * Tuesday * Wednesday * Thursday * Friday * 

Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   

After School   After School   After School   After School   NO CLUB   

Week Beginning: 12th September 2022 

Monday * Tuesday * Wednesday * Thursday * Friday * 

Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   

After School   After School   After School   After School   NO CLUB   

Week Beginning:    19th September 2022 

Monday * Tuesday * Wednesday * Thursday * Friday * 

Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   

After School   After School   After School   After School   NO CLUB   

Week Beginning:    26th September 2022 

Monday * Tuesday * Wednesday * Thursday * Friday * 

Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   

After School   After School   After School   After School   NO CLUB   

Week Beginning:  3rd October 2022 

Monday * Tuesday * Wednesday * Thursday * Friday * 

INSET   Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   

INSET   After School   After School   After School   NO CLUB   

Week Beginning:  10th  October 2022 

Monday * Tuesday * Wednesday * Thursday * Friday * 

Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   

After School   After School   After School   After School   NO CLUB   

Week Beginning:  17th October 2022 

Monday * Tuesday * Wednesday * Thursday * Friday * 

Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   Morning   

After School   After School   After School   After School   NO CLUB   

  

No of AM sessions Cost Total 

  £5.00 £ 

No of PM sessions Cost Total 

  £7.50 £ 

Cash/Chq/Internet TOTAL £ 

  


